PRESS RELEASE – For immediate release
VIGIL TO BE HELD FOR DETAINED PLAYWRIGHT LYDIA BESONG – Saturday, December 12th, 3pm, on the steps of the Friends’ Meeting House, Mount Street, Manchester.
ROCHDALE MP PAUL ROWEN WORKING WITH  ENGLISH PEN AND LAWYERS FOR LYDIA’S RELEASE

Supporters of detained playwright Lydia Besong are holding a vigil on the steps of the Friends’ Meeting House, Mount Street, Manchester, on Saturday, December 12th at 3pm. The vigil is being organised by RAPAR, the Manchester based human rights charity, which is backing Lydia and her husband Bernard’s case.
Campaigners are calling for the immediate release of Lydia whose debut play “How I became an asylum seeker” was performed last Thursday before a packed audience at the Zion Theatre in Hulme. It was staged by Community Arts Northwest and featured Lydia and other women from the group Women Asylum Seekers Together (WAST).
Lydia, 38, who taught English Literature back home in Cameroon,  was detained early this morning when she went to sign at the UK Border and Immigration Agency’s Reporting Centre at Dallas Court in Salford Quays. The BIA plans to deport her on December 21st.

She has now been moved from Dallas Court and her lawyers are trying to find out where she is being detained. They are working with Lydia’s MP Paul Rowen in a bid to secure her release.
Robert Sharp, of English PEN, the charity which campaigns for writers and playwrights internationally, is also calling for Lydia’s release.
He said: “This is a blow for freedom of speech. With this detention, Lydia’s fledgling literary career will be cut short. It is astonishing that the UK plans to deport someone who has been seeking refuge from a government that attacked her just for exercising her right to freedom of expression.”
Lydia and her husband Bernard Batey, a 38 year old human rights activist,  fled to the UK in December 2006 seeking asylum and have been living in Rochdale.  At the end of October, the Border and Immigration Agency  turned down their application to remain in this country and they were ordered to report weekly at Dallas Court.  
Both Lydia and Bernard were tortured in Cameroon. As well as being tortured in gaol, Lydia was raped by one of the guards.  Lydia and Bernard were members of SCNC [Southern Cameroon National Council].  SCNC is an organisation which is fighting for the freedom and liberation of southern Cameroon [English Speaking Cameroon]. 
In January this year, a report from Amnesty International highlighted the violence (including torture), arbitrary arrests and unlawful detentions which the authorities in Cameroon have used to silence political activists.
The report says that the Cameroonian authorities have arbitrarily arrested and unlawfully detained members of the SCNC in violation of their right to peaceful assembly and association.

Rhetta Moran, spokesperson for RAPAR, said: “Lydia and Bernard’s case is a basic human rights issue. 
“In addition, it symbolises everything that is wrong about the way the UK’s asylum system treats people.

“The Border and Immigration Agency is playing cat and mouse with people’s lives.  The only just thing for them to do is to release Lydia immediately.”
Campaigners are asking people to contact the Home Office calling for 
Lydia’s immediate release and Quoting HO Ref: B1236372 
FAX:  Home Office on 0208-760-3132 

Email:   CITTO@homeoffice.gsi.gov.uk; 
UKBApublicenquiries@UKBA.gsi.gov.uk; 
Privateoffice.external@homeoffice.gsi.gov.uk  

and cc admin@rapar.org.uk  
For further information contact:

· Richard Goulding at RAPAR 0161 834 8221 or mobile 07766 015000
· RAPAR’s Press Officer Kath Grant on 0161-225-2260 or kath.northernstories@googlemail.com
· or admin@rapar.org.uk
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